PCF: Explanation on shares being put under alert
On February 16, 2024, Petec Coffee Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 000013/PCF-TCKT on the explanation of the Financial Statements having been given qualified opinion by the auditing organization for 03 consecutive years or more as follows:
1. Explanation of the reason:
At the end of the fiscal year on December 31, 2023, the remaining deductible input value-added tax balance is: VND 6,138,806,002, of which the majority is unrefundable tax that has existed since many years ago and the Company has repeatedly carried out procedures to receive a tax refund, specifically as follows: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]In 2013, the Company sent an Official Dispatch and dossier requesting a VAT refund, but on January 18, 2013, there was Official Dispatch No. 118/CT-TTr on the suspension of VAT deduction and refund from the Tax Department of Dak Lak Province. Therefore, our Company did not receive a tax refund at that time.
· On May 19, 2015, according to Official Dispatch No. 1191/TB-PC46 (Article 8) on the decision not to prosecute criminal cases from the Ho Chi Minh City Police Investigation Agency to the Tax Department of Ho Chi Minh City, it confirmed that our Company has not committed the crime of "Illegal trading of invoices".
· [bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Up to now, Petec Coffee Joint Stock Company has sent Official Dispatches to the Tax Department of Ho Chi Minh City many times requesting that the Tax Department of Ho Chi Minh City continue to refund VAT for tax refund request dossiers from April to July 2013 until now, but our Company still have not received a response from the Tax Authority.
2. Remedy plan:
In the coming time, the Company will make efforts to overcome the above issues and remove shares of Petec Coffee Joint Stock Company from being put under alert, specifically: The Company will work with the Tax Authority and continue to seek opinions from the General Meeting of Shareholders to find solutions and remedies as soon as possible. 
